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Year 7 Parent/Teacher Evening – Tuesday 27 April in Week 2 
Early next term we will have pleasure in meeting Year 7 parents for the 
first time via a parent/teacher evening. Bookings for this event will be 
available to parents next term and communicated by Ms Jennifer Dane, 
the Deputy Principal in charge of Year 7. 

We are going to do another ZOOM meeting as the first one for Year 12 
this year was highly successful, notwithstanding some technical glitches 
that hopefully can now be overcome. We learned so much about the 
process. There were many advantages and these we felt outweighed the 
disadvantages. Feedback suggested that the one-on-one ZOOM 
meetings were quieter, more directly engaging and more private. 
Although, I personally felt a little estranged as I didn’t get the opportunity 
to wonder and casually talk with parents, or in fact to address any 
immediate issues from parents as I normally do in a conventional parent/
teacher night. Relationships are critical – and you have to be able to 
speak to people, or be visible at least, if a relationship is to develop.  But I 
am assured that there will be a way for parents to access the senior 
executive via ZOOM (Drop-in ZOOM is what it is apparently called!) so we 
will give it a try this time. 

Your feedback on another ZOOM parent/teacher evening will be eagerly 
sought. Although the organisation for ZOOM meetings is more challenging 
for us, we will coordinate  this if it is a better way to communicate and if 
parents and teachers prefer this. 
 
I very much look forward to your views on the matter after 27 April. 

Mini Workshops for Year 7 in PC 
Cyber safety is, more than ever, an important part of learning for  
students, as I’m sure parents would agree.  Year 7 have been introduced 
to some bite - size tutorials in PC on the importance of being careful in on- 
line chat rooms, what to do and where to go if suspicious, cyber bullying 
issues, ethical, respectful language when chatting on social media, and so 
forth. 
 
Of course we will continue to focus on more in-depth material for students 
as the weeks and months go by. 
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School Improvement Plan 
The department of education changed the process for the development of schools’ directions and focus 
areas last year.  And so, the 2021 – 2024 strategic plan (known as SIP – School Improvement Plan) 
has emerged. You will recall you were part of our “situational analysis” where all stakeholders were 
asked for their evaluation and feedback on our work and future directions.  We also considered a lot of 
hard data on HSC results, NAPLAN, attendance, wellbeing. 
 
The result is that the plan for the next four years is highly targeted and “sharper”. Even so, our vision to 
“Challenge Minds and Build character” in an environment where respect and excellence are at the fore 
is an enduring one that has been the bedrock of this school for a number of years. 
In summary, there will be three directions over four years: 
 

 Student Attainment and Growth 

 Strengthened Teacher Capacity 

 Wellbeing 
 

I don’t think you will be surprised by any of the elements and detail in the SIP. Although, a feature of 
this plan which is unlike other plans from previous years is a greater focus on mental health and 
wellbeing issues. It will come as no surprise as this is an area of concern right across society, in all 
jurisdictions, age groups and countries.  We will be working with teachers and students to identify 
strategies for better wellness and coping strategies for when things get tough. 
 
A full copy of the SIP will be available on our website soon. 

Those toilets – where are we at 
I can confidently say that the new, additional toilets for students will be completed by 30 June this year. 
We will assign these toilets for seniors and the current ones for juniors. I’m so pleased with this, as 
Year 12 will get to experience them before they leave. 
 
A COLA 
I’m also pleased to announce that today I have given official approval for the commencement of the 
tendering process for a COLA to cover the main quadrangle.  By utilising the government’s “50/50 
deal” (up to $500,000) we were given an additional $250,000 to top up our savings of $500,000.  At an 
approximate cost of $750,000 a COLA is a major addition to our school providing shade, recreation, 
comfort during assemblies and outdoor learning spaces – as well as covering a decidedly ugly area of 
the school. I am hopeful that this project will be completed by the end of the year. 
 
Science and Technology Challenge 
Year 10 students participated in the regional Science and Technology Challenge recently. This was an 
opportunity to undertake such challenges as bridge building with other students from schools around 
the district. Pleasingly, students were ranked second, but really the experience of “challenging the 
mind” was the most enduring memory of the event for participating students. 

End of term 
This has been a very settled term with students very much on task and steady with their work. After a 
tumultuous 2020, this is such respite for students and teachers. 
 
I’m off to Brisbane a little earlier than the last day to tend to family and assist with little Freddie who is 
still in hospital (100 days and counting!). We remain hopeful. 
 
I am grateful that our wonderful librarians have recommended some fabulous teen literature for me to 
read, including “The Knife of Never Letting Go” by Patrick Ness. I hear that this book is sensational. 
Anyway, it’s important to read quality literature that appeals to young people and engage in 
conversation about it.  Both Kate Mathews and Lisa Roberts, our terrific librarians, run a book club from 
the library. I just might have to join. 
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I feel like I don’t have an exceptionally interesting story to tell of why I became a 
teacher. All I thought I wanted from life when I graduated was that “I was definitely 
not going to be a teacher”.  
 
My first degree was sociology, which followed my favourite subject at school 
‘Society and Culture’. Being the type of person I was, I thought I wanted to do 
social work, but I became sure it wasn’t going to be a good career for my own 
wellbeing.  After a while considering my options, my brother helped direct me into 
the path of education, where I was sure I could still help people without being 
involved in every part of their lives.  
 
Teaching at this school started for me when I was still at university as a prac-
student, which was really enjoyable and I secretly hoped I could come back to one 
day as a proper teacher.  My first year as a temp teacher was a while ago now, but 
since that time I have had the chance to meet and learn from so many people, 
including both staff and students. 
 
After so many years of working here, I still do enjoy coming to work every day 
alongside my History team as well as dealing with the daily challenges that are 
normal for the average teacher. Numerous times I have failed or made mistakes 
over the years, but I have always been grateful for the chances to learn from them 
and from the experiences of others, and I can now feel like I am making a small 
difference to those at this school.  

  
 
Matthew Yiangou  
History Teacher  
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The current Castle Hill High School app will be 
turned off from the end of April. There will be a 
new application  released soon. All information 
will be  distributed via email to parents once it’s 

available.  
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Science and Engineering Challenge 

 
 
On Wednesday March 24, 2021 Mr Rodi accompanied 24 Year 10 students to the annual Science & 
Engineering Challenge which was held in the NSW Hall of Champions Pavillon at Sydney Olympic 
Park under the guidance of the Universities of Newcastle & Western Sydney. The students were 
divided into 8 groups of 3 and were pitted against a number of schools from different areas of the 
Sydney Metropolitan region, participating in a number of Science/Engineering oriented activities. These 
included building a bridge out of timber designed to hold a trolley loaded with weight bearing "gold" 
ingots, building a hovercraft, designing a bionic hand & constructing a power grid to light up a city. 
Students were extremely enthusiastic and met the challenges with determination. At the end of the 
day, our school gained a very commendable second place. The students thoroughly enjoyed the day & 
achieved an insight into some future careers in the Science & Engineering industries.  
 
Congratulations to the students on well-deserved success.  
 
Tony Rodi Science Faculty  
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P & C News 
 
 
 

Our next meeting is our AGM.  It will be on the 12th May and is a wonderful opportunity for parents 
to put their hand up for a volunteering role with the committee.  
 

Anyone wanting to nominate for an executive role must already be a 2021 financial member and 
prepared to commit to a 12-month tenure in that role.  If you cannot make the AGM but are 
prepared to accept a nomination if put forward then please email 
castlehillhighschool@pandcaffiliate.org.au as you will be required to fill out a nomination 
acceptance form.  The AGM will be a face to face meeting only and be immediately followed by 
the May general meeting for which zoom will be available. 
 
For those of you new to P&C’s you can watch this video provided by the P&C Federation on office 
bearer roles & responsibilities. The following links detail the roles of President, Treasurer and 
Secretry. 
 

Liga Hegner 
P&C President 

mailto:castlehillhighschool@pandcaffiliate.org.au
https://www.pandc.org.au/pc-federation-webinar-recordings/
https://www.pandc.org.au/forms/faqs/Quick%20member%20info%20-%20Role%20of%20the%20President.pdf
https://www.pandc.org.au/forms/faqs/Quick%20member%20info%20-%20Role%20of%20the%20Treasurer.pdf
https://www.pandc.org.au/forms/faqs/Quick%20member%20info%20-%20Role%20of%20the%20Secretary.pdf
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Parenting Ideas: Webinar dates and code  
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Position Available for a 

 

 
 

Castle Hill High School is looking for a new or experienced Presiding Officer to manage the 
preparation, conduct and supervision of the HSC exams. The presiding officer is supported by 
supervision staff. 
 

The presiding officer must: 
 
 have a current Working With Children’s Check (WWCC) clearance for employment 

 have an email address and mobile number 

 use a vehicle with comprehensive motor vehicle insurance policy 

 is available for the ENTIRE exam period (12/10/21 - 4/11/21) 

 have intermediate working knowledge of common computer programs and tasks, such as 
Microsoft Word, Microsoft Excel, emails, downloading documents etc 

 be well-organised 

 have good attention to detail 

 be able to effectively manage students and a team of supervisors. 
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Uniform Shop News  
 

The beginning of Term 2 is the changeover for winter uniform. Girls need a blue skirt and blouse with 
short or long sleeves.  
 
Boys may have long trousers either grey [junior] or blue [senior] and long sleeve shirts are available.  
 
Online orders are always ready before school or recess on the days the uniform shop is open. We 
would like to see as many of these picked up as soon as possible.  
 
New Items 
Fleecy Jumper 
Sizes 12  -  XXL  -   $35 
 
Opening Hours Term 2, 2021 
 
Tuesdays and Fridays 8.15am to 11.30am 
 
In Term 2 extra hours are  
 
Thursday 15 April  9am  -  1pm 
Friday 16 April  9am  -  1pm 
Monday 19 April  9am  -  1pm 
 
 
These different hours need an appointment and the link to do this is as follows: 
 
https://square.site/book/Z48DHXDGZVMDY/castle-hill-high-school-p-c-uniform-castle-hill-nsw 
 
Margaret Pritchard  
Uniform Shop Co-ordinator  
 
 
 

https://square.site/book/Z48DHXDGZVMDY/castle-hill-high-school-p-c-uniform-castle-hill-nsw
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Week 1A  Term 2  
 
Monday 19th April                  School Development Day (Staff Only)  
Tuesday 20th April                 School Resumes for Years 7 to 12  
Wednesday 21st April      Open Boys Soccer Game         
Thursday 22nd April               Bronze Duke of Edinburgh Hike 
                                               Careers Macquarie Uni Lunchtime visit 
Friday 23rd April                     Bronze Duke of Edinburgh Hike 

Week 2B Term 2  
 
Monday 26th April                  Year 8 Half Yearly Exams commence 
Tuesday 27th April                 Year 7 Parent Teacher Night   
Wednesday 28th April        
Thursday 29th April   
Friday 30th April                     Open Girls Soccer vs James Ruse 
                                                Year 8 Half Yearly Exams conclude 

Week 3A  Term 2  
 
Monday 3rd May                      Year 10 Half Yearly Exams commence 
                                                 Sydney Writers Festival 
                                                 Yr 11 & 12 Geography Minnimurra Fieldwork 
Tuesday 4th May                      Yr 7 & 8 Da Vinci Decathlon - Knox Grammar 
Wednesday 5th May              Hills Zone Cross Country  
                                                  Yr 9 & 10 Da Vinci Decathlon - Knox Grammar 
Thursday 6th May  
Friday 7th May                          Year 10 Half Yearly Exams conclude  


